MINUTES of Mar Vista Bi-Monthly LADOT/CD11/LAPD Traffic Committee Meeting

November 16, 2016


The Bi-Monthly meeting of the Mar Vista Bi-Monthly LADOT/CD11/LAPD Traffic Committee was called to order at 10:10 a.m. on Wednesday, November 16, 2016 at the West Los Angeles office of CD11 Councilman Mike Bonin, 1645 Corinth Ave., Room 201, Los Angeles, CA 90025.  The meeting was chaired by Linda Guagliano (MVCC Liaison) and attended by Rudy Guevara (LADOT Western District Engineer) and Officer Anthony Davis (LAPD West Traffic Division CTSU).  Len Nguyen (CD11 Field Deputy) was not present due to a scheduling conflict.    

All present signed the attendance sheet and approved the Minutes of the September 21, 2016 meeting. 

Agenda items were then discussed as follows.

LADOT Agenda Items:
Old Business -       


Item #1:  Following up on a request for installation of a flashing crosswalk across Washington Place at the corner of either Marcasel Ave. or East Blvd. for pedestrian traffic crossing to and from the Oval, Rudy G. reported that the request has been denied after a study which showed that the volume of pedestrian traffic at both locations is too low to justify installing such a crosswalk.  Rudy said that pedestrians wishing to cross Washington Pl. to or from the Oval should use the nearby signals at Inglewood Blvd. (to the west) or at McLaughlin Ave. (to the east).   [No further action by this Committee.]        

Item #2:  Rudy G. reported that as to stakeholder’s complaints about cars speeding on Marco Place between Beethoven St. and Walgrove Ave. and their request for additional STOP signs for speed and safety control, he conducted a study re: accidents reported to the LAPD for this stretch of roadway for the last 5 years and there were no pedestrian accidents on record.  The only accident reported was at Marco and Walgrove, a car crash during a left turn from Marco onto Walgrove.  [No further action by this Committee at this time.]    


Item #3:  Re: a visibility problem for drivers turning left (south) onto Walgrove Ave. from Marco Pl., due to a short red zone on the southeast corner which allows parking too close to the corner and obstructs drivers’ ability to see oncoming northbound traffic, Rudy G. said he has not studied the issues at this location as yet but will visit it within the next week and will then advise what measures will be taken to resolve the reported visibility problem.  [Tabled for LADOT follow-up report at the next meeting.]

New Business –


Item #1:  Re: stakeholder request for a left turn signal at the intersection of Westminster and Sawtelle Blvd., reportedly a location where many accidents occur from drivers crossing Sawtelle or making left turns onto Westminster or Sawtelle, Rudy G. said he would look at this location and send a report as to the results of his study.  [Tabled for LADOT follow-up report at or before the next meeting.] 

Item #2:  Reporting on a request for a left turn arrow for the southbound lane of McLaughlin Ave. at Palms Blvd. for traffic turning east onto Palms, Rudy G. said he has completed a study on this request, and it has already been authorized, and it will be installed when funding is available.  [No further action by this Committee.] 
Other Agenda Items: 

Old Business -  

Item #1:  Re: a follow-up on a stakeholder’s claim that dozens of cars speed south and blow through the Frances Ave./Caswell Ave. intersection STOP sign at 30-60 mph every afternoon from 12 noon to 6 pm, Officer Davis said Officer Ramlo did not leave him any survey notes on LAPD’s investigation, survey or enforcement results, but he will ask Officer Ramlo if LAPD went back to the location during the specified times and what they found.  [Tabled for an LAPD follow-up report at the next meeting.] 
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New Business  -

Item #1:  Re: stakeholders’ complaints about a “treacherous” section of sidewalk at 12548 Matteson Ave., corner of Matteson and Frances, which needs repair and needs curb cuts installed to accommodate disabled residents who have to navigate through driveways to cross the street, and re: curb cuts needed at the N/E corner of Pacific & Frances and at the S/E corner of Matteson & Frances, CD 11’s Len Nguyen was to refer these matters to BOSS for action, but they were not discussed due to Len’s absence from this meeting.  [Tabled for a CD11 follow-up report at the next meeting.] 

Item #2:  Re: an MVCC Board member’s report that curb cuts are needed on Wade St. near Pacific Ave. where aging and handicapped residents must use driveways and travel on streets to cross intersections, Len Nguyen was to refer this request to BOSS for action, but was absent from this meeting to no discussion was held.  [Tabled for a CD11 follow-up report at the next meeting.] 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.

The next Mar Vista Bi-Monthly LADOT/CD11/LAPD Traffic Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 18, 2017 at 10:00 a.m. at the Council District 11 West Los Angeles office, 1645 Corinth Ave., Room 201, Los Angeles, CA 90025.






Submitted by Linda J. Guagliano, Chair
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